

INTER-OFFICE MEMORANDUM

TO:

CHAIR AND MEMBERS

SOCIAL PLANNING COMMITTEE

DATE: 2020 SEPTEMBER

FROM:

ACTING CITY CLERK

FILE:

2410-20

29

SUBJECT: HOMELESSNESS RESPONSE: WINTER 2020/2021

ITEM NO. 6.1., MANAGER'S REPORTS, COUNCIL 2020 SEPTEMBER

28

Burnaby City Council, at the Open Council meeting held on 2020 September 28, received the above noted report and adopted the following recommendations contained therein:

- 1. THAT Council receive the report for information.
- 2. THAT in response to proposals by BC Housing to open an Emergency Response Centre and expand the number of units of supportive housing at Norland Place, that the interim service of the warming centres be discontinued.
- 3. THAT BC Housing, Fraser Health Authority, Progressive Housing Society, and the Burnaby Task Force to End Homelessness be advised of the City's approach to homelessness services for Winter 2020/2021, as outlined in this report.
- 4. THAT a copy of the report be forwarded to the Social Planning Committee and the Public Safety Committee for information.

Arising from discussion, Council introduced and adopted the following motion:

THAT a copy of the report be forwarded to Diane Gillis.

Please find attached a copy of the report for your information.

Acting City Clerk

Our Vision: A world-class city committed to creating and sustaining the best quality of life for our entire community.